Let’s All Pull Together
Invasive weed eradication efforts by Flagstaff Chapter began in 2010, when a member posed an innocent question to the Pioneer Museum Director.  “Do you know you have a Diffuse knapweed problem?”, and his reply, “Yes. What are you going to do about it?”  This was the beginning of a wonderful collaboration between the AZ Native Plant Society, Coconino Cooperative Extension (Master Gardeners), and eventually other local organizations to rid this site and others of invasive weeds.  

We have organized numerous weed pulls annually at the Pioneer Museum, starting in early spring, while soil is moist and small rosettes are easier to remove and compost. Then we vigilantly monitor the site as the season progresses and continue work through October.  In 2012 we started restoration efforts with seeds provided by another collaborator, the Museum of Northern Arizona, but sadly the drought caused few to germinate.  We will continue to monitor after the summer monsoons, as we continue to eradicate the remaining rosettes and plants, which are becoming fewer and fewer.  

Grand Canyon Trust used its resources to organize multiple weed pulls along the Hwy. 180 corridor between Pioneer Museum and Museum of Northern Arizona. Volunteers from AZNPS, Master Gardeners, American Conservation Experience, AmeriCorps, and students from several schools participated.  

A member has prepared a one-hour presentation on Invasive Weeds in the Home Landscapes of Flagstaff and has taken it to numerous local audiences, including the Home and Garden Show, two seminars organized by The Arboretum at Flagstaff, garden groups, and Master Gardener classes.   If you are interested in a presentation, please email D. Lamm, contact person for the Flagstaff Chapter, at Lammke@msn.com.

Weed Information Cards on common Flagstaff  weeds were available at the downtown library for two summers, along with live weeds and specimen cards to help landowners identify their weeds.  ADOT has loaned impressive large, dried specimens for workshops.  

The AZNPS is now represented on the San Francisco Peaks Weed Management Area committee, a collaboration of even more city, county, reservation, state and national organizations working to reduce the impact of invasive weeds in our environment.  

Native plants, invasive weeds, and landscaping with natives will be topics at two workshops during summer 2013 presented by AZNPS and Coconino Cooperative Extension.  The first workshop was very well received June 8-10, and the second will be held July 27-29.    

COLLABORATION is the name of the game.  

LET’S ALL PULL TOGETHER. 
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